
PREFACE

INTRODUCTION

I am pleased to announce the con-
tinued publication of our Bulle-
tin of Magnetic Resonance. This very
happy event owes much to you, our
loyal subscriber, as well as to the
enthusiasm and intense dedication of
Dr. David Gorenstein who accepted the
difficult and time consuming position
as the new editor of this Bulletin.
I have great admiration for the skil-
ful approach Dr. Gorenstein has taken
in getting the Bulletin published,
and I am extremely thankful for his
sincere effort and time spent on the
required editorial work.

I wish to use this opportunity to
thank the previous editor, Dr. J.
Howard Bradbury and the previous pub-
lisher, Dr. William White, Jr., both
of whom made every effort to ensure
our Bulletin's success. Unfortu-
nately, the Franklin Institute Press
decided to discontinue the publica-
tion of all of its journals, includ-
ing our Bulletin of Mag-
netic Resonance. This led to the
short break in our publication.

The Bulletin of Magnetic Resonance
fills a pronounced need for communi-
cation among members of the Interna-
tional Society of Magnetic Resonance
(ISMAR). The main purposes of the
Society are to promote scientific
interaction and the diffusion of
knowledge among researchers in the
fields of nuclear magnetic resonance,
electron spin resonance, nuclear qua-
drupole resonance, and related areas
and in the application of their stud-
ies to physics, chemistry, biology
and medicine.

The great breadth of interest rep-
resented by the members of the Soci-
ety, the rapid development of both
methodology and applications for our
research, and the tremendous impetus
given by this work to other fields of
inquiry combine to underscore the
interdisciplinary character of the

magnetic resonance field and the need
to exchange findings among scien-
tists. These factors are especially
important in the field of nuclear
magnetic resonance (nmr) where the
work ranges from development of
sophisticated methodology and appli-
cations such as image formation tech-
niques , to the most routine uses such
as chemical analysis.

Researchers in magnetic resonance
face a very great challenge, creating
and monitoring a complex and evolving
methodology, as well as an increas-
ingly broad range of applications for
their work. For example, even a mag-
netic resonance spectroscopist faces
difficulty following methodological
developments in nuclear magnetic
resonance, with its subfields of
high-resolution spectroscopy and
wide-line spectroscopy and their fur-
ther subdivisions into studies of
gases, liquids, solutions and solids.

The Society continually strives to
foster interaction among scientists
in different fields of magnetic reso-
nance and to encourage interdiscipli-
nary exploration. Our main symposia
have been open to investigators from
different disciplines, and the same
spirit underlies this Bulletin. Its
purpose is to communicate the most
recent developments in the various
fields of magnetic resonance, review-
ing narrow topics concisely and at a
level that makes them accessible to
workers in related but different
areas. The goal is to provide read-
ers with insights into the work of
others, to stimulate new ideas, and
where appropriate, to provide oppor-
tunity for further cooperative study
on topics of mutual concern. As a
further service the Bulletin pub-
lishes proceedings of international
meetings and lectures presented at
schools and seminars.

At this point of development for

Vol. 4, No. 1/2



the Bulletin, I would like to summa-
rize the brief but exciting history
of the Society and the meetings that
have allowed for stimulating
exchanges of ideas and research among
members. The first seven meetings of
ISMAR were held in Japan, Brazil,
Australia, Israel, India, Canada, and
The Netherlands. This last meeting
was held jointly with the distin-
guished European Scientific Organiza-
tion, the Groupment Ampere. A more
detailed description of this out-
standing meeting is given in this
issue of the Bulletin.

At present preparations are being
made for the 8th ISMAR meeting to be
held in Chicago, Illinois, August
22-26, 1983. I am acting as the
Chairman of this meeting and I would
like to thank the members of the
local organizing committee, Drs. V.
Capek and D. Gorenstein, T. Brown and
the members of National Advisory Com-
mittee for their advice and assis-
tance. Preparations for this meeting
are in good progress and we are look-
ing forward to a stimulating scien-
tific meeting.

ISMAR schools are held once every
two years in Waterloo, Canada and are
organized by Dr. M. M. Pintar. These
excellent schools are conducted under
the most friendly and informal atmos-
phere that creates a most suitable
learning environment due to a large
extent to the warm and friendly per-
sonality of Dr. Pintar.

ISMAR held schools, jointly with
the Groupment Ampere, in Yugoslavia
due to the initiative and leadership
of Dr. Robert Blinc. Several of
these schools have been oriented
towards specific topics and fields of
applications and reflected the most
recent and advanced developments.

ISMAR held schools and symposia in
many other countries, including a
recent meeting in Rende, Italy that
was focused on the Biological Appli-
cations of Nuclear Magnetic Reso-
nance. The school was organized by
the ISMAR sponsored scientific organ-
ization in Italy, GDRM. The success

of the school was primarily due to
the efforts made by national and
local organizing committees, chaired
by Dr. F. Conti and Dr. G. Chidi-
chimo.

ISMAR sponsors a series of Inter-
national Symposia in NQR and a series
of International Symposia in ESR that
are held once every two years.

We are planning to hold ISMAR
schools in 1984 in Freeport, Grand
Bahamas Island and in 1985 or 1986 in
Santa Barbara, California.

Plans are being made to hold the
9th ISMAR meeting in Brazil in 1986
and we are making efforts to extend
ISMAR activities to other countries
and fields of magnetic resonance and
in its applications.

We encourage you to contact Dr. M.
M. Pintar, the Chairman of ISMAR's
School Committee and Dr. J. Smidt the
Chairman of ISMAR's Symposia and Con-
ferences Committee with suggestions
and proposals for future conferences,
symposia and schools.

It is from the exchange and stimu-
lation fostered by such meetings that
the desire for more regular communi-
cation emerges and a publication such
as this one exists to fill that need.

Through the Bulletin of Mag-
netic Resonance, many more scientists
will become aware of our research and
activities, and many more will be
able to participate in and contribute
to the vital work taking place in
this field. I encourage all ISMAR
members, other magnetic resonance
spectroscopists, and interested sci-
entists to contribute to the Bulle-
tin, and I look forward to a long-
lasting partnership among all those
Who will be involved in this impor-
tant undertaking.

I would like to wish success to
the Editorial Board in their impor-
tant task.

Daniel Fiat
Chairman, ISMAR
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